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The last two months I was invited to preach in different states :  

Monterrey NL  We had a very encouraging gospel meeting in this place. We had good attendance 

every day around 50 people. During the meeting we had three people return to the Lord. One was the 

reconciliation of a marriage who were living in a non-biblical separation. Another was the repentance 

of a brother who was living a sinful life. We thank God for all his mercy and the opportunity of these 

persons to return to the Lord. The last day of meeting was full of joy with the baptism of three people 

for the forgiveness of sins. To God be the Glory!. 

Reynosa Tamaulipas  the church in this place asked me to prepare a series of sermons for the 
purpose of exhorting the church in the defense of the gospel. Where a person had infiltrated pretending 
to be a faithful Christian, but whose origin was Adventist, there were different talks and sermons that 
helped the church to fight its false teachings, the results were good because weeks later this man 
named Eduardo repented and accepted to be baptized. During that week we also had classes with a 
Jehovah's Witness, thank God he is now a regular visitor to the church that gathers on the Nayarit 
Street. 
 
Chilpancingo Guerrero I was preaching for a week to encourage the new Christians in that 
congregation, for some years the church did not have numerical growth, thanks to God things have 
been improving, they have new brothers and more visitors, I was encouraging them and talking to 
visitors of the "institutional"  Church of Christ of which a family made the decision to change their 
membership to be with the faithful brothers of Chilpancingo, this time I was accompanied by Jorge Albor 
and his wife from Queretaro, who were very helpful in this work because Brother Jorge Albor, helped 
me every day with the teaching of songs. 

  

The work here in San Miguel de Allende has been more intense. We have meetings on Mondays with 
the families that live in the east of the city, on Tuesdays with the families that live in the west that is in 
villages far from the city like San Damian and El Ejido González, and on Wednesdays I give classes to 
the families who live in the center of the city. In these classes from Monday to Wednesday, we study 
biblical doctrines against human doctrines and we practice new hymns. On Thursdays and Sundays we 
have our general meetings with the whole church. Last month we rejoiced with 2 baptisms of Denis and 
Beatriz. 
The Construction work of the building continues improving little by little. On Fridays I travel to preach in 
the church of Apaseo el Alto where we have two new brothers: Alberto and Pedro. On Saturdays I travel 
to the city of San Felipe and Queretaro to teach the brethren there.  
 

Thank you, for all your support the work in these places continues to advance. 

 

In Him Arturo Rojas 

 

 


